

Minutes of the Florida Citrus Region Porsche Club of America Monthly Meeting Location: Porsche of Orlando December 7, 2015

Officers Present: Lyn Perez, President; Lisa Lewis, Vice President; Robert Layne,

Secretary

Members Present: Approximately 61 members

Finances: \$15,483.62 for Club Race, \$9,658.68 in Savings, \$8,467.22 in Checking, CR.net party \$3,764.76, CR.net Car Control \$72.83, CR.net Roebling Road DE

\$1,936.95, Total of \$89,384.06

Our current membership sits at 983, 615 Primary, and 368 Secondary.

A New Member present: Richard and Cindy Caldwell of Winter Park, FL with a 2016 Panamera

Reports:

- Nov 8th Challenge Rally by Millenia Motors. Close to \$10,000 raised by the Citrus Club for the Russell Home for Atypical Children in 2015.
- Nov 14th-15th HSR 24 Hours of Daytona. Ron Zitza of Zotz Racing came in First
- Nov 15th German Excellence Autocross last of the season. A big thank you to Don Northrup of German Excellence and the Martin Sports Car Club.
- Nov 15th Winter Park Concours review presented by John Reker.
- Dec 1-6th HSR Sebring. Ron Zitza of Zotz Racing came in 3rd.

Upcoming Events:

- Dec 13th Citrus Club Holiday Party at Highland Manor (highlandmanororlando.com) is sold out at 151 attendees.
- Jan 4th Membership Meeting at Porsche of Orlando
- Jan 8-10th The Roar Before the 24 at Daytona. Attendance is free if you have a ticket to the rolex 24Hrs of Daytona
- Jan 16th Tech Session at Zotz Racing, currently postponed.
- Jan 17th Car Control Clinic to be held at Tavares, currently postponed.
- Jan 30-31st The Rolex 24Hrs of Daytona, volunteers for Sat morning at 7am, are needed if you are going.

- Feb 1st Membership Meeting at Porsche of Orlando
- Feb 4-7th the 48Hrs of Sebring, the largest PCA racing event in America. Over 300 cars racing. Only one DE event this year due to large size of event.
- February 12-14th Instructor Day and Driver's Ed at Roebling Road Raceway.

Other Events:

- Ross Evers is stepping down as Chair of the Citrus Club HPDEs. Bert Del Villano will be the Chairperson.
- If going to the Christmas Party, toys and gifts are requested for Russel Home for Atypical Children. Donations will be accepted in lieu of gifts.
- No Emilio this time, so John was thanked for setting up and hosting us!
- Meeting adjourned with dinner at Marlow's Tavern.

Robert Layne Robert Layne Secretary